
Township of Bloomington   
Monday July 1st, 2019 

Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 
 

The regular monthly board meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Monday July 1st, 
2019 at 7:00 PM by Chairman Greg Patterson.  Members present were Chairman Greg Patterson, Town 
Supervisors William Erdenberger & Joe Kirschbaum, Clerk Jane Patterson, Patrolman Andrew Crubel, and 
public member Michelle Newhouse.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) to approve 
posting of the July meeting/agenda notice, motion carried.  Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill 
Erdenberger) to approve the June Board meeting minutes, motion carried.    
 
Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) to move agenda item #3 before item #2, motion 
carried. 
 
Clerk Jane Patterson presented the June financial report. The board unanimously agreed to pay all 
outstanding bills.  The board along with Clerk Jane Patterson discussed the Township’s sample Short-
Term Rentals Ordinance.  The board unanimously agreed not to take action on the ordinance at this 
time, but revisit the Short Term Rental Ordinance this fall.   
 
Patrolman Andrew Crubel said that Scott's Construction will start seal coating roads possibly July 4th or 
July 8th depending on the weather.  Clerk Jane Patterson found information from the WI DOT Traffic 
Engineering Operations & Safety Manual regarding “Children at Play” signs.  Usage of these types of 
signs is discouraged by the Federal Highway Administration, Institute of Transportation Engineers, and 
many other State and Local Units of Governments for various reasons.  One example given to the board 
was “children either playing in the street or entering the street without exercising care is illegal, the sign 
therefore endorses illegal actions, and should not be used”.  Greg Patterson will talk to Doug Hoffman 
about a “Bus stop ahead” sign.  There are also State guidelines to determine if such a sign is needed.     
 
The grader’s front right wheel pin is sliding and will need to be fixed.  AC in the black truck is still not 
working because of a hole in the evaporator causing it to leak Freon; patrolman Crubel will fix it when he 
has time. The wing on the black truck is flexing, needs to be looked at. The orange truck is still up at 
Tyler's Repair, Andrew Crubel has been in contact with Tyler Crubel as we will need the truck back when 
seal coating starts and to haul rip rap.  The brackets on the tractor that hold the bucket need welding.  
Patrolman Andrew Crubel showed the board members the equipment problems.    
 
The next regular monthly board meeting will be Monday August 5th, 2019 7:00 pm at the Township Hall.  
 
Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) to adjourn the meeting, motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 


